USE OF LANDFILL POLICY

The Town of Seymour, in agreement with the GFL Seven Mile Creek Landfill, is able to
provide free landfill services for all Town of Seymour residents for the disposal of residential
waste under the following conditions:

The free service is available on Tuesdays from 12:00 to 4:00 pm and Saturdays from 8:00

to 11:30 only.

Residents are to stop on the scale upon entering Landfill and use the assigned roll-off

boxes, as indicated by Landfill staff.

Seymour residents may bring at no charge: household trash, carpet from home, couches

(household furniture,) mattresses, and box springs.

Residents will be charged a fee for the following items: construction and demolition type

materials, tires, asbestos, and commercial business-related waste. Questions regarding

allowable items should be deferred to the Landfill personnel at 715-830-0284.

The Landfill does not accept yard waste/grass clippings, electronics (including TVs,

stereos, computers), batteries of any kind, or appliances {including refrigerators,

microwaves, ovens, water heaters).

e First Choice Recycling (715-833-2005) recycles electronic items

e EMR Northern Metal Recycling Eau Claire (715-834-6677) recycles stoves, water
heaters, and batteries

e WRR Environmental Services Company Inc. (715-834-9624) collects household
hazardous waste such as: paints, cleaners, pesticides, adhesives, poisons, solvents,
batteries, aerosols, and many other hazardous household materials

e The Green Waste Facility (715-839-5039) on Jeffers Road, City of Eau Claire, provides
an environmentally friendly solution for disposal of brush, grass clippings, and leaves

All residents are encouraged to recycle as much as possible by using the recycling bins

located at a separate entrance, also on Hwy Q. Recycling information can be found on

the County website at www.eauclairecounty.gov. Also, consideration should be given to

donating usable items to various nonprofit organizations.

All residents are allowed only one permit per household and the permit is vehicle-

specific to the vehicle to be used for their garbage hauling. Changes in vehicles must be

reported to the Town. Attempting to use the Landfill with a different vehicle, shall result

in refusal of service by the Landfill.

Permits are not to be shared with non-residents or others.

Residents are not allowed to remove anything from the Landfill that they might consider

salvageable.

. Privileges may be revoked and/or suspended for violations of the policy as agreed to by

the Landfill and the Town of Seymour.
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